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May 15, 2007
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
Section 17 of Ordinance 15652 requires the Executive prepare a response to the following budget proviso: 

“P1 PROVIDED THAT:

Of this appropriation, $50,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the council approves by motion a report submitted by the executive specifying the procedures developed to improve the transparency and communication in determining project eligibility for the one percent for art program.  The report and proposed motion shall include the recommendations of a workgroup comprised of representatives from the office of management and budget, 4Culture and the council.  The report shall be submitted to the council by May 15, 2007. 

The report and proposed motion required to be submitted by this proviso must be filed in the form of 12 copies with the clerk of the council, who will retain the original and will forward copies to each councilmember and to the lead staff for the growth management and natural resources committee and the capital budget committee, or their successors.”

King County Code section 4.40.015 requires all “publicly accessible and visible” capital improvement projects to contribute to the county’s one percent for art program.  To ensure all 
eligible projects contribute one percent for art, the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) provides instructions, originally approved by 4Culture, to each department to use in determining proposed capital improvement projects.  4Culture and the OMB have agreed to modify the process to allow for more time to jointly review capital program one percent for art budget proposals.  This proviso was included in the 2007 budget to formalize this process review intent.  
In response to the above proviso, a workgroup comprised of representatives from the OMB, 4Culture and the County Council, convened to improve the communication and transparency in the process for determining project eligibility.  The workgroup’s recommendations include:

1. Holding quarterly meetings, as necessary between the Office of Management and Budget and 4Culture to discuss items such as budget implementation issues, fund transfer administration and percent for art supplemental requests;
2. Improving the reporting process for capital projects so that the rationale for determining that a project is ineligible for percent for art is available.

3. Providing 4Culture a preliminary list of proposed capital improvement projects eligible for percent for art with sufficient time to discuss adjustments and corrections before the budget is transmitted to council;
4. Informing 4Culture by December 15 of any available information about changes to the total revenue 4Culture will receive from one percent for art.
5. 4Culture and the OMB recommend council provide the scope of any changes to the budget that will affect the 4Culture’s percent for art revenue by January 20th in order for OMB to provide draft transfer forms to 4Culture with adequate time to transfer percent for art revenues by February 10th as required by county code.  

Along with the report, an ordinance is submitted.  This ordinance strikes proviso P1 in section 17 of the 2007 Adopted Budget Ordinance. Upon submittal of the report, we have complied with the terms of this proviso and are now seeking to delete the relevant language so the Office of Management and Budget can access the associated appropriation authority.
I am pleased to transmit to you today the workgroup’s recommendations, a motion for approval of these recommendations, and an ordinance.  There is no fiscal effect associated with these recommendations.  Thank you for your consideration of this proviso response.  If you have any questions about this report and motion, do not hesitate to call Bob Cowan, Director of the Office of Management and Budget, at 206-296-3434.  
Sincerely,
Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)

John Amos, Budget Supervisor, OMB

Sid Bender, Capital Budget Supervisor, OMB

Bobbie Faucette, Budget Analyst, OMB

Tesia Forbes, Budget Analyst, OMB
Jim Kelly, Director, 4Culture

Cath Brunner, 4Culture
